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June 6, 2003
The Honorable Ron Sims
King County Executive

 ASK Addressee "Enter address:" \* MERGEFORMAT 516 Third Avenue, Fourth Floor
Seattle, WA 98104

	The Honorable Ron Sims
King County Executive
516 Third Avenue, Fourth Floor
Seattle, WA 98104

	


Re:
DDES Fee Committee Report

 REF Re DDES Fee Committee Report
Dear Ron

 REF Name  \* MERGEFORMAT Ron:

On behalf of all the member of the DDES Fee Committee which you created several months ago, we are pleased to present our final report, which is enclosed.

As you know, we were asked to evaluate and recommend improvements to the permit fee system used by DDES to address concerns raised by a variety of DDES customers about permit fees and, in particular, fees which are billed on an hourly basis.

Our report concludes that while DDES has been making a good effort to assure that fees are reasonable and accurately billed, the current system has some inherent problems which do, in some cases, lead to excessive bills and frustrated permit applicants.   As a result, we are recommending several changes to the DDES fee system.

After the committee completed its analysis of the current system and formed its preliminary recommendations, we met several more times with DDES to discuss our proposal.  DDES management, to their credit, received our suggestions with an open mind, recognized the shortcomings of the existing system and agreed to work with us to develop a better fee ordinance.   Within the last few weeks, DDES transmitted a proposed fee restructuring ordinance to you for submission to the County Council.  That proposed ordinance largely reflects the recommendations of the Fee Committee.

After the draft ordinance was sent to your office (and I believe after it was transmitted to the County Council), we met one more time with DDES and agreed on a few minor changes to the ordinance which we will present as amendments during the Council’s review process.  Stephanie Warden, DDES Director, has indicated that DDES will support the proposed amendments.

On behalf of the Fee Committee, we would like to also thank you for responding quickly and decisively when concerns were raised about the existing system for permit fees.  Without your leadership on this issue, the problems would not have been addressed.

In our report, we do recommend that the new system be tried as an experiment for the year 2004 and that after one year a review occur to determine if the new fee ordinance is performing as expected.   The members of the Committee have indicated that they would be willing to assist in that effort if you would like.

Thank you for the opportunity to be of service.  We look forward to continuing our mutual efforts to improve the King County permit processes.

Very truly yours,

 FORMDROPDOWN 
, Chair of the DDES Fee Committee

cc:
King County Councilmembers

Stephanie Warden, DDES Director

Members, DDES Fee Committee


Enclosure:
Report of Fee Committee
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